

OM17/1273

Mr Mark Smethurst DSC AM Commissioner NSW State Emergency Service PO BOX 6126 WOLLONGONG NSW 2500

via email: commissioner@ses.nsw.gov.au

Dear Commissioner Smethurst

Thank you for your letter of 28 July 2017, presenting the *Independent Review of the NSW State Emergency Service Operational Response: Northern Rivers Floods March 2017* ('the Review') prepared by Mr David Owens, and the NSW SES Response to Recommendations ('the Response').

I understand the priority that you have attributed to key aspects of the Review, and more broadly, the organisational transformation that you are working on in the NSW SES.

In this context I note the recommendations of the Review, and support both those and the Response.

The short term issues will need to be addressed within your current budget. The government will consider any additional response requirements after you present these to me later in the year.

Thank you for your commitment to the communities of NSW.

Yours sincerely

TROY GRANT MP
Minister for Emergency Services